
 

The Loftus’ Lifelines 
Missionaries serving at Red Cliff  Bible Camp 

“For the eyes of the Lord run to and fro throughout the whole earth, to shew himself strong  
 in the behalf of them whose heart is perfect toward him.”  II Chronicles 16:9a.        Novermber 2024                       

 
November 20, 2024   Happy Thanksgiving! 

“The eyes of all wait upon thee; and Thou givest them their meat in due season. Thou openest Thine 

hand, and satisfiest the desire of every living thing.” Psalm 145:15, 16 

Dear Friends, 

In our recent newsletter we shared some of the blessings of summer and fall camps at Red Cliff. It is truly amazing to watch God 

work on so many levels in people’s lives, in projects, in travel, in connections we could never design on our own. We are so 

blessed to be in a place to see God at work in such powerful ways! 

Once fall retreats ended, Dean, Lorie, and Dave Heyboer traveled together to the REACH Conference at Bob Jones University. Each 

of us was blessed to sense and see students with a heart to serve the Lord! All of us were able to visit with family while in the area 

as well! 

Upon our return, we hosted a work group from GA which came (sent by their church) to put the siding on the high gable ends of 

the new Lodge. God granted safety the whole week, and the group of four guys completed the project beautifully! Lorie was privi-

leged to cook for them with the help of dear friends from Idaho.  

Often when we write in the fall, we include something about hunting and the lack of harvest. This year, however, we rejoice to tell 

you that God supplied an elk for Dean.  He hunted with a friend at 10,000 feet where the elk live when the snow hasn’t yet come. 

At dusk one evening a bull elk walked toward Dean. Thank You, GOD! 

October was filled with travel to two more colleges and several churches in which God blessed with good contacts for summer 

staff, and with good exposure to Red Cliff’s mission and desire to partner with churches in gospel ministry. Please pray that God 

will send us a godly staff and many campers.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How we thank God for you, our friends and supporters!! Knowing you pray that God will help us and work in our lives, and in the 

lives of campers blesses us beyond words. Thank you for partnering with us! We have so much to be thankful for! 

Grace and peace,  

Dean and Lorie 



 

Snow at Red Cliff first of October.   Dean, Baby Lander, and Phil 

 

  

 

 

Lorie and Emma    

  Dean and Lorie at MBU 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    


